
 
    
 
 
 

 
  
 WRITER’S DIRECT DIAL NO: 
 740-897-7768 
 
December 1, 2020        CERTIFIED MAIL 
                RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
Mr. Bruno Pigott, Commissioner 
Indiana Department of Environmental Management 
100 N. Senate Avenue 
Mail Code 50-01 
Indianapolis, IN 46204-2251 
 
Dear Mr. Pigott: 
 
Re: Indiana-Kentucky Electric Corporation 
            Revision to Clifty Creek Station Alternate Closure Demonstration  
 
The Indiana-Kentucky Electric Corporation (IKEC) is providing written notification to the 
Commissioner of the Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM) that revisions 
have been made to the demonstration for a site-specific alternative to initiation of closure 
deadline for the Clifty Creek Station’s West Boiler Slag Pond and Landfill Runoff Collection 
Pond. The demonstration was previously submitted to the United States Environmental 
Protection Agency (US EPA), pursuant to 40 CFR 257.103(f)(1) of the Federal CCR Rule, on 
October 15, 2020. The updated demonstration has been placed on the company’s publicly 
accessible internet site, and can be viewed at https://www.ovec.com/CCRCompliance.php. 
 
Additionally, the demonstration was submitted to IDEM on October 28, 2020, as supporting 
documentation for a Request for Variance from 329 IAC 10-9-1(b), which incorporates by 
reference 40 CFR 257.50 through 40 CFR 257.107 into Indiana Solid Waste regulations. The 
requested variance was approved by IDEM on November 24, 2020. The revisions to the 
demonstration document do not affect the Rationale and Conclusions presented in the variance 
approval document, nor have the revisions affected the overall project schedule.  
 
If you have any questions, or require any additional information, please call me at (740) 897-
7768. 
 
Sincerely,        
 

 
 
Tim Fulk  
Engineer II 
 
TLF:gsc 
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INDIANA-KENTUCKY ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
3932 U. S. Route 23 
P. O. Box 468 
Piketon, Ohio  45661 
740-289-7200 


